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Newsletter 16th June 2023 

 We have had another fantastic week this week.  We were extremely lucky on Wednesday afternoon 
to have a visit from an Olympian, Rich Parker.  The children took part in a series of activities that pro-
moted exercise and healthy education.  The children were also able to ask questions about what it 
was like to be a professional athlete.  We will add photographs to our Facebook page this afternoon 
to share this event with you.   

We are very much looking forward to our Sport's Day event next Thursday as part of our school 
Sport's Week.  On Monday, more information will be sent home with your child to support with the 
organisation of this event.  A copy of this letter will also be sent via ParentPay to ensure that every-
one receives a copy.  If you have any questions about this event, please speak to your child's class 
teacher or Mrs Powney in the school office.    

As part of our PSHE curriculum, on Monday, we will be celebrating LGBTQ+ and diversity Pride as a 
school.  Everyone is invited to wear colourful, or rainbow mufti and no donations are required.  As a 
school we will discuss LGBTQ+ inclusion and equality as part of our whole-school assembly as part of 
our PSHE curriculum.    

We hope you have a lovely weekend 

Have a great weekend.  

Mrs Catherwood  

Athlete Visit 

A big WOW! to Oscar who raised 

£72 and Amelia who raised £95 

through sponsorship. 

And an enormous THANK YOU to 

everyone else who also raised 

money for this event. 

The school will benefit with new 

PE equipment. 

Sponsorship money for the 

ATHLETE VISIT will need to be 

returned no later than 7 days 

after the event. So please bring 

any sponsor money or online 

payments by Tuesday 20th 

June. THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

WITH THIS. YOUR ENTHUSIASM HAS BEEN AMAZING!  



 

START OF THE SCHOOL DAY & ATTENDANCE 

 

Our school gate leading to the playground will remain open until 9:10am every 

morning. 

Please use this entrance only when bringing your child to school. 

Reception entrance via the staff car park must not be used before this time. 

You will be asked to walk around, unless there has been an arrangement made 

with Mrs Catherwood or Mrs Powney. 

In the unusual event of your child arriving extremely late for school, after 

9:10am (gates closed), the reception entrance should be used to ensure that 

your child is registered and their lunch choice has been taken. 

Please be aware that crossing patrol is available for children arriving to 

school between 8:30 and 9am each morning. There will be no crossing patrol 

after 9am each morning.  

Important reminder: the school register is taken at 08:55am! 

BEING LATE AFFECTS YOUR CHILD’S  

ATTENDANCE 

Children arriving after this time will be registered late, which has an enor-

mous impact on attendance figures.  

After 9.10am it is recorded as an unauthorized absence. By law we are re-

quired to register in this way.  

On average around 10% of our children are registered late everyday! 

If your child is unwell please phone the school before 08.55am every day 

that they are unwell. 

Let’s work on improving our attendance together! 

If you need support with this, please let us know. 



Oak Villa Car Park  

Following an incident, please ensure any parents using the Oak Villa Car Park take care 

when driving and parking, and hold your child’s hand, if appropriate, when walking 

through the car park. This is to ensure that all children remain safe whilst arriving and 

leaving school each day. We appreciate your continued support with this to support our 

school community. 

Weekly attendance for 12th June– 16th June  

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for 

children to achieve this as there is a direct link between at-

tendance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 91% 

This week’s winners are : CAPE TOWN Class and  

SAN FRANCISCO Class 

                                                                                  

LONDON 92.3% 

NAIROBI 90% 

MOMBASA 88.5% 

CAPE TOWN 94.8% 

SAN FRANCISCO 93% 

TOKYO 82.9% 

SANTIAGO 91.4% 

CANBERRA 90.4% 

DUBAI 88.9% 

OSLO 90% 



We use ParentPay as our main method to communicate important messages, send weekly 

newsletters, book breakfast and after school club, payments for school dinners, clubs, edu-

cational visits (including residentials) and discos.  

A GREAT BIG CONGRATULATIONS! WE ONLY HAVE SIX PARENTS WHO NEED TO ACTIVATE 

THEIR PARENTPY ACCOUNT  

Please continue to sign into your  ParentPay account when  personal details require up-

dating. 

We ask that you ensure a mobile number and email address has been added to your ac-

count, so all future information is received. 

IT IS IMPORTANT THAT YOUR DETAILS ARE ALWAYS KEPT UP TO DATE! 

You may already have an account but we would like to highlight the  

importance of adding all your children. 

If a message is sent for a specific child, in a specific class and you have not  

added that child, you will not receive those messages. 

If you need support with adding children or activating an account for the first time, please 

ask Mrs Powney or Mrs Searle. 

 

Communication and Reminders 

A NUMBER OF  PARENTPAY ACCOUNTS ARE  IN DEBT FOR LUNCHES, AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 

AND BREAKFAST CLUB. PLEASE CHECK YOUR ACCOUNTS AND ENSURE ALL PAYMENTS ARE 

UP TO DATE. WE WILL ENDEAVOUR TO SEND REGULAR REMINDER EMAILS TO THOSE 

WHO ARE STILL IN DEBT. TO HELP PREVENT DEBT MOUNTING. 

FOLLOW THE LINK BELOW FOR OUR SCHOOL MEALS DEBT POLIICY. 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Important Policies  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/important_policies/939


 

 

Medication In School. 

 

As we are fast approaching the end of term, we would like to remind you that all medication will be 

returned home at the end of term. 

If you are expecting medication to return and do not receive it please see Mrs Powney in September. 

We have a number of unlabeled asthma inhalers which, unfortunately, we will need to dispose of as 

we cannot identify their owner. 

At the start of the new academic year if your child has asthma, please check your details are up to 

date on their file held at school and an inhaler is in school. 

IT MUST BE BOXED, WITH A PRESCRIPTION LABEL AND INSTRUCTIONS, 

FRESH CONSENT WILL ALSO NEED TO BE COMPLETED AT RECEPTION. 

This will also apply to all other medications. 









June 

19th June LGBTQ+ and diversity Pride Day-Non-Uniform wear colourful or rainbow clothes.  

20th June-London Parent’s Meeting (3:15pm – 5:15pm) 

22nd June Sports Day 

23rd June Non Puoil Day –School Closed to Children. 

26th June Year 6 London Trip 

29th June-Dubai Class Reading Session @ 2:15pm 

29th June-Mombasa Class Assembly @ 2:30pm 

July 

3rd July Year 1/2 Dartmoor Zoo Trip 

4th July NEW Reception Intake 2023-Settling in Session 9.30am-

11.00am 

5th July London & Plymouth Beach Trip 

7th July-London Class Assembly @ 9.30am-10.00am  

10th & 11th July Year3/4 Hoe Trip 

11th July Rock Steady Summer Concert 

12th July NEW Reception Intake 2023-Settling in Session 9.30am-11.00am 

13th July-Oslo Class Reading Session @ 2:15pm 

14th July-Summer Fayre 3pm-5pm 

19th July London./Plymouth Come & Play 2pm-3pm 

20tht July-Year 6 Leavers' Disco 5pm-7pm 

25th July – Last Day of Summer Term  



IMPORTANT CHANGE  

SANDWICHES CAN ONLY BE ORDERED ON  

TUESDAY & THURSDAY 

SUMMER MENU  



School Uniform. 

 

Over the last few weeks we have noticed children coming to school wearing the              

incorrect uniform.  As part of our home-school agreement, we ask that our children 

come to school dressed in their school uniform and with the correct PE kit.  Your child’s 

class teacher will have notified you of PE days, but we recommend having a PE kit in 

school each day.  Please see details of the our school uniform below.     

 

School uniform at Weston Mill is as follows: 

Navy jumper or sweatshirt 

White or light blue shirt or polo shirt 

Grey trousers or skirt 

Black school shoes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Spare Underwear Appeal 

Please could we make an appeal for clean pants , socks, tights and vests for those little 

accidents for children of all ages. 

If your child has needed any spare clothes please ensure they are washed and returned. 

 

A GREAT BIG 

THANK YOU! 

PE kit: 

 

White t-shirt 

Plain Black/Navy shorts or jogging bottoms 

Trainers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LINK FOR OUR SCHOOL UNIFORM POLICY 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Important Policies  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/important_policies/939




The following link provides ideas for mark making, art, and early writing activi-

ties. Before letter, numbers or pictures come simple marks. Mark-making is a 

great start to writing and art. Marks are how children learn to express them-

selves and portray the world around them. So, get mark making and have some 

fun along the way. Use hands, fingers and feet. Squishing dough, swirling col-

ours together – there are lots of ways to experiment with marks.  

Make-a-mark,-make-a-start.pdf (pacey.org.uk) 

 

PACEY is the Professional Association for Childcare and Early Years. Formed in 

1977. PACEY is a charity dedicated to supporting everyone involved in childcare 

and early years to provide high quality services, information and advice to chil-

dren, their families and carers. Further information regarding school readiness 

can be found here: 

https://www.pacey.org.uk/partners/school-ready/preparation/ 

School Readiness messages for parents/carers 

Here are two more activities to play with your child to further develop his/her 
listening skills:  
  
Memory Games 
Play games such as ‘I Spy’ or ‘I Went to the Shops, and I Bought...’ to boost 
memory as well as listening skills. 
  
Simon Says  
Play ‘Simon Says’–try replacing ‘Simon’ with your child’s favourite toy or char-
acter 
  
School Ready - PACEY  
Follow the link below for information to signpost your parents/carers to as they 
support their children to be School Ready:  
https://www.pacey.org.uk/partners/school-ready/preparation/ 

https://www.pacey.org.uk/Pacey/media/Website-files/school%20ready/Make-a-mark,-make-a-start.pdf
https://www.pacey.org.uk/partners/school-ready/preparation/
https://www.pacey.org.uk/partners/school-ready/preparation/%C2%A0


First come first serve (Max. 12) on this offer ! 

 

 

 Please email penny.logsdail@summerhouseservices.org for Bookings. We do not take phone or online bookings for 

these offers.  

 

 

 ‘The Language Of Listening’ - Student-Centred, Close Listening Approaches For Supporting Children & 

Young People’s Mental Health, Resilience & Learning  - Friday 7th July - FREE OFFER - Usually £75pp - Salt-

ash Social Club - 10.00 - 3.30 

 

 

mailto:penny.logsdail@summerhouseservices.org










 



NEW ! On Course South West are running a number of “Dad Clubs” Loca-
tion: LARK Children’s centre on Ham Drive Activities include fairy houses, 
wood weaving, forest schooling and outdoor cooking Dates : 20th May 
24th June 15th July www.oncoursesouthwest.co.uk 

http://www.oncoursesouthwest.co.uk


The Garden House in Buckland Monachorum.  

 
We are a charity, our aim is to further the science of horticulture and to preserve, enhance and present the gardens for the 
education and enjoyment of the public. 

 

This summer we will be running some wonderful events that the children may love to come to. 

Boxtree Productions will be performing A Midsummer Night’s Dream on Saturday 29th July at 2pm and 6pm. 

Illyria Theatre will be performing Robin Hood on Saturday 9th September at 2pm. 

 

Street food will be available for all theatre events catering for all tastes. Just bring your picnic blankets, stretch out your legs 
and join us in the open-air for an experience the whole family will enjoy. 

 

We also have the Scarecrow Trail throughout the Summer holidays for children to come and view and vote for their favour-
ite. The winning scarecrow will win free entry to the garden for 4 people. This will run from Saturday 15th July until Sunday 3rd 
September. There is still time to submit and entry if you would like to. 

 

Our Teddy Bear Picnic will be on Thursday 10th August. There will be face painting, story-telling, a teddy bear trail, a FREE 
teddy bear cookie and a teddy bear picnic available to purchase on the day for kids (and grown up kids too!) There will be the 
chance to win a soft toy donated by Toy Cupboard in Tavistock and a Charlie Bear donated by Charlie Bears in Launceston. 
We will also have a selection of lawn games available to play. 

 

Entry to the garden is free to members. All information is found on www.thegardenhouse.org.uk/whats-on/ 

http://www.thegardenhouse.org.uk/whats-on/


TOYS IN SCHOOL 

There has been an increase in children brining toys to school over the last few weeks, 

including Pokemon cards.  Please ensure your child is not brining toys into school unless 

a prior arrangement has been made with the school INCO Mrs O’Brien, to support 

SEND needs or for a class event.   
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Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Calendar  
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Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Term Dates  
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Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Important Policies  
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Please follow us on our  Facebook  

 

(1) Facebook  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/term_dates/77664
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/important_policies/939
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/newsletters/1086
https://www.facebook.com/people/Weston-Mill-Community-Primary-Academy/100064119271470/









